Why were the changes to the Stage 5 Mathematics grading system made? 
The Mathematics Years 7-10 (2002) syllabus was sent to schools accompanied by a consultation draft of Descriptions of Levels of Achievement (DLAs). Two distinct options were proposed:

· Option 1 proposed three sets of level (or grade) descriptions for Stage 5 Mathematics, one for each of the pathways 5.1, 5.2 and 5.3. 
· Option 2 proposed one set of level descriptions. A single level (grade) would be awarded for Stage 5 Mathematics.
Over 2003 the Mathematics community were consulted on which Option was preferred. All mathematics teachers in NSW had an opportunity to provide feedback. Consultation also occurred with four structured sample groups made up of teachers representing schools from both metropolitan and non-metropolitan schools. A discussion paper and a survey form were placed on the Board’s website, and written submissions were received from individual teachers and Mathematics faculties, as well as key organisations such as the Mathematics Association of NSW (MANSW) and education systems.
The preferred option was Option 2.

The key arguments for Option 2 put forward in submissions and surveys were:

· It reflects the learning continuum of the new syllabus.
· Students can move as far as possible along the continuum and have their success reported.

· It allows for meaningful comparison between students on their achievement in Stage 5 Mathematics.

· Students will not need to be entered as following any particular pathway.

· Students are given a more realistic view of their ability and achievement when making course choices for Year 11.
